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Keith is the Lead Instructional Systems Specialist in the Digital Content Department at the 
Marine Corps University, College of Distance Education and Training. He holds a Master of 
Education degree from Auburn University and is a doctoral student at Northcentral University in 
field of Higher Education Leadership.   

For the past 15 years, Keith has worked within the education field in various positions, including 
a classroom teacher, online instructor, instructional designer, and as the director of distance 
learning faculty development. His current focus is to educate and train users and foster the 
growth and capability usage of the Marine Corps’ eLearning Ecosystem while seeking ways to 
enhance the capabilities of the ecosystem to best support training and education throughout the 
Marine Corps. In addition to his experiences in the field of education, Keith is a United States 
Marine Veteran who served for more than 23 years before retiring in 2008. 


